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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT 

 
CLARIFICATION OF ARTICLES 

 
This announcement is published on a voluntary basis by CSPC Pharmaceutical Group Limited (the 
“Company”, together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”). 
 
The board of directors of the Company (the “Board”) notices that some articles were recently 
published on certain websites (the “Articles”) which reported that (1) 石藥集團河北永豐藥業有限
公司 (CSPC Hebei Yongfeng Pharmaceutical Co., Ltd.*) (“Hebei Yongfeng”) was involved in 
improper operation of its traditional Chinese medicines business and non-compliance of certain laws 
and regulations in the People’s Republic of China and the Certificate of Good Manufacturing 
Practices for Medicinal Products issued to Hebei Yongfeng was revoked and (2) Hebei Yongfeng is a 
subsidiary of the Company. 
 
The Company wishes to clarify that the Articles were inaccurate. Hebei Yongfeng is not a subsidiary 
of the Company or a company within the Group.  
 
* For identification purpose only 
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